Reference: FS551570745
Comment on a planning application
Application Details
Application: 22/2204/FUL
Address: St Clare Business Park And7 - 11 Windmill RoadHampton Hill

Proposal: Demolition of existing buildings and erection of 1no. mixed use building between three and five storeys plus
basement in height, comprising 86no. residential flats (Class C3) and 1,311.2sq.m of commercial floorspace (Class E);
1no.two storey building comprising 595sqg.m of commercial floorspace (Class E); 14no. residential houses (Class C3); and,
associated access, external landscaping and car parking.

Comments Made By
Name: Mrs. Charlotte Ward

Address: 10 School Road Hampton Hill TW12 1QL
Comments

Type of comment: Object to the proposal

Comment: My objection to this proposal is due to traffic safety. There is already a safety traffic issue which the council
need to address, the building of these dwellings will only exasperate the problem which requires dealing with. During peak
morning and evening times children and adults are having to carefully watch how they walk along the pavements and
cross the railway bridge because of the one way system . Simply too many cars trying to get to a similar area . These
dwellings will add to the problem . However much they insist they will be car free. People simply are not due to individual
circumstances . The small roads Windmill and Holly Road cannot uphold the current traffic let alone additional traffic.

The current height is unsightly on the current landscape . Private Dwellings that are applying for planning permissions
would not get planning consent for a building of this height and magnitude . If it was reduced in height and the current
traffic system addressed | would be more fore the planning application.



